Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Board of Cosmetology
The Board of Cosmetology hereby gives notice: that on October 3, 2024, an Order was filed on the Petition for Variance or Waiver. The Petition was filed by Thao Phuong Thi Tran, Petitioner. The Petitioner sought a variance or waiver from Rule 61G5-29.011, Florida Administrative Code, regarding an Endorsement of Specialty Registration. Petitioner sought a variance or waiver to obtain a Nail Specialist/Manicurist license in the state of Florida without submitting a certificate of completion from the California Board of Cosmetology.

The Notice of Petition for Variance or Waiver was published in Vol. 50, No. 150, on August 1, 2024, in the Florida Administrative Register. The Board, at its duly noticed meeting held on September 17, 2024, granted the Petition for Variance or Waiver, finding that pursuant to section 120.542(8), F.S., the Petition must be acted upon by agency within 90 days of receipt, or the petition is deemed granted. Due to the lack of a statutorily required quorum of board members, this could not be acted upon within the 90 day period, and accordingly, is granted by operation of law.

A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Krista Woodard, Executive Director, Board of Cosmetology, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0783, Krista.Woodard@myfloridalicense.com
